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Academic Council Meetings were held on 
16.10.2024, 21.08.2024 and 23.10.2024. All 
members of Academic Council attended.

Syndicate Meetings were held on 16.10.2024, 
21.08.2024 and 23.10.2024. All members of 
Syndicate attended.

Research & Publication
Policy and Program on Research and Development

Since the University is a place for teaching and 
learning through research activities, Dhaka 
International University (DIU) is providing 
opportunities for research works and has set up a 
Research and Publication Cell for enhancement, 
quality assurance and assembling of research works 
and other publications on different subjects. In view 
of this objective and to monitor research programs 
carried out by the faculty members of different 
departments of DIU the following policies have 
been taken: (Updated policies are in the process of 
approval by corresponding authority).

*  A research group will consist of three faculty 
members for each department. 

*  One will be the head of the research group and 
other two will be assistant researchers. More 
than one research group may be formed in each 
department.

* Research groups will submit their research 
proposals to the Office of the Director, Research 
& Publication Cell.

* The Supervisory Committee will scrutinize the 
research proposals submitted by the research 
groups of different departments and the selected 
proposals will be submitted to the authority 
through Advisory Committee for approval.

* Progress reports of each research proposal have 
to be submitted to the Supervisory Committee 
on six (06) monthly basis. 

The following Research Proposals have been 
approved and research works have been completed.

a) A study on challenges and opportunities of 
Mobile Health in Bangladesh: Regional 
Exposure and Health

Department of Computer Science & Engineering

Research Group: Mst. Jahanara Akhter, Professor 
and Head of Research Group

Other members are Samrat Kumer Dey, Former 
Faculty and Md. Al Imran, Former Faculty, Dept. of 
CSE

b) Biometrc Voter Authentication, Vote casting and 
Counting(BVACC)

Department of Electrical & Electronic Engineering 
(Former EETE)

Research Group: Md. Abdul Based, Professor and 
Head of Research Group

Other Members are Tafsir Ahmed Khan, Assistant 
Professor and Sirajul Islam, Teaching Assistant, 
Department of Electrical & Electronic Engineering 
(EEE)

DIU Authority allocated Tk 1,00,000 for each 
research group from its own fund.

Publication
Dhaka International University (DIU) gives due 
importance for research and development (R&D) 
works of high standards and has been publishing 
regularly a peer reviewed and index Journal 
(ISSN:2077-0111) twice in a year with research and 
scholarly articles received from the faculties of this 
university as well as from other universities and 
organizations at home and abroad on varieties of 
subjects such as Business Studies, Computer 
Science & Engineering, Civil Engineering, Electrical, 
Electronics Engineering, English Language and 
Literature, Law, Pharmacy, Sociology, Economics 
and Political Science.

DIU Journal Vol 12, No 2, 2022 has been 
published.

Academic Council & Syndicate Meetings
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The authority organized an annual picnic on 
February 7, 2024, at Magic Paradise Park, Comilla 
for all the departments of DIU. In that program, Chairman 
of BOT Barrister Shameem Haider Patwary, Prof. Dr. 
Saiful Islam, Honorable Vice-Chancellor of Dhaka International 
University. Pro-Vice Chancellor, Prof. Dr. Ganesh Chandra 
Saha, Honorable Pro Vice Chancellor of DIU Registrar, 
and other faculty members of all departments were also 
there and all enjoyed their annual picnic and participated 
in different cultural segments of that program.

Annual Picnic of all other departments 
along with EEE department Organized 

by the Authority

Department of Electrical & Electronic Engineering

Dhaka International University

On 18th February 2024, a Freshers’ Reception program 
was held for the newly admitted students of the 
Electrical & Electronic Engineering (EEE) department 
of Dhaka International University at room number 
904 of BCEL building at 5 pm. On the occasion around 
140 students of the 40th (1st Shift), 60th (2nd Shift), and

61st (2nd Shift) were present along with the guests, 
volunteers, and teachers of the department. Engr. 
Mohammad Tareq, Associate Professor and Chairman 
of the EEE department initiated the ceremony with a 
welcome speech. Among the guests were Professor Dr. 
A.T.M. Mahbubur Rahman, Dean, Faculty of Science & 
Engineering, Professor Dr. Sazzad Hossain, Proctor & 
Provost, Professor Mohammad Shah Alam Chowdhury, 
Additional Registrar and Professor Md. Rofiqul Islam, 
Registrar have given their valuable speeches. Hon’ble 
Pro Vice-Chancellor Professor Dr. Ganesh Chandra 
Saha discussed various matters in his speech. The 
Freshers’ Reception ended with the informative speech 
of Hon’ble Vice-Chancellor Professor Dr. Saiful Islam. 

Freshers’ Reception Organized by the 
Department of EEE

On 7th March 2024 selected students of the Electrical 
& Electronic Engineering (EEE) Department of Dhaka 
International University (DIU) participated in a 
workshop on 'Clean Energy Solutions and Careers' held

Workshop on 'Clean Energy Solutions 
and Careers' organized by the 

University of Dhaka 

The Department of Electrical and Electronic Engineering 
(EEE) at Dhaka International University and the EEE 
club recently hosted a dynamic sports tournament over 
the past two days (15th & 16th February 2024). The 
event featured a range of indoor and outdoor activities, 
including chess, carom, ludo, cards, and short-pitch 
cricket, bringing together students and faculty members 
in a spirited competition. The vibrant atmosphere 
resonated with festive energy across the department, 
showcasing the enthusiasm and friendship among 
participants. Moving forward, the department plans to 
continue organizing such engaging events at regular 
intervals, fostering a culture of active participation and 
community within the university.

Sports Tournament organized by the 
Department of EEE
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On 18th April 2024 an International webinar hosted by 
the department of EEE on “Basic Theory, Construction 
and Operation of Electric Cars: Advantages and 
Disadvantages of Electric Cars over Conventional 
Cars.” held at Online Platform, Zoom.  The inaugural 
Speaker was Mohammad Tareq, Associate Professor & 
Chairman, Dept of EEE. The host was Nobonita 
Chakravarty, Lecturer Dept of EEE. As a keynote 
speaker N Vijayasarathi, Head of Dept. EEE, Chettined 
College of Engineering & Technology, Tamil Nadu, 
India discussed about the topic.

The department of EEE organized an iftar mahfil on 29 
March 2024 along with the teachers and students. 
Honourable Chairman of Board of Trustees Barrister 
Shameem Haider Patwary, Honourable Vice- Chancellor 
Prof. Dr. Saiful Islam, and Honourable Pro Vice-Chancellor 
Prof. Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha graced the occasion 
with their presence. Among others Dean of the Faculty 
of Science & Engineering and acting Chairman of the 
CSE department Prof. Dr. A T M Mahbubur Rahman, and 
Proctor & Provost Dr. Sazzad Hossain were also present.

The orientation ceremony for the newly admitted 
students of the 61st batch (2nd shift) and 62nd Batch 
(2nd Shift) of the Department of Civil Engineering was 
held at the auditorium of the permanent campus, Dhaka 
International University, Satarkul, Badda.

The event was blessed by the presence of honorable 
Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha 
who was the chief guest of the occasion. As the special 
guest the honorable registrar of Dhaka International 
University Professor Md. Rofiqul Islam was present. 
Honorable Assistant Professor and Chairman of the 
Department of Civil Engineering, S M Sazzad Ahmed 
Shovon presided over the session and honorable Proctor 
& Provost Prof. Dr. Sazzad Hossain sir, Associate 
Professor Md. Sawkat Ali sir and Coordinator sir of the

Orientation Program of 61st and 62nd 
Batch (2nd Shift)

Department of Civil Engineering

International webinar hosted by the 
Department of EEE on an Online Platform

Iftar Mahfil

at the University of Dhaka. Along with 20 students, 
Engr. Mohammad Tareq, Associate Professor & 
Chairman of the EEE department, and Mr. Emran 
Hassan Shimul, Lecturer attended the workshop. After 
the workshop, students visited the Institute of Energy of 
the University of Dhaka. Director of the institute, Dr. 
S.M. Nasif Shams thanked them for attending the 
workshop.

department Omar Faruk were present as distinguished 
guests.

The program began with the recitation from the holy 
Quran and Gita. The freshers were warmly welcomed 
with flowers. Chief Guest, Prof. Dr. Ganesh Chandra 
Saha, delivered his valuable speech to the students, 
which will definitely inspire them in their future 
endeavors. The special guest, Prof. Md. Rofiqul Islam 
enlighten the ceremony with his valuable speech. Also, 
the department chairman, department course coordinator, 
newly assigned guide teachers delivered their valuable 
speeches to inspire and guide the newly admitted 
students. The presence of all the teachers of the 
Department of Civil Engineering expressed their support 
and dedication towards the students' academic journey.

The orientation program will definitely be stored as a 
vivid memory to the students and will push them in the 
way of success in the future days.
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The orientation ceremony for the newly admitted 
students of the 63rd batch (2nd shift) and 64th Batch 
(2nd Shift) of the Department of Civil Engineering was 
held at the auditorium of the permanent campus, Dhaka 
International University, Satarkul, Badda.

The event was blessed by the presence of honorable 
Pro-Vice-Chancellor, Prof. Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha 
who was the chief guest of the occasion. As the special 
guest the honorable additional registrar Professor 
Mohammad Shah Alam Chowdhury was present. 
Honorable Assistant Professor and Chairman of the 
Department of Civil Engineering, S M Sazzad Ahmed 
Shovon presided over the session and honorable Proctor 
& Provost Prof. Dr. Sazzad Hossain was present as 
distinguished guests.

The program began with the recitation from the holy 
Quran and Gita. The freshers were warmly welcomed 
with flowers. Chief Guest, Prof. Dr. Ganesh Chandra 
Saha, delivered his valuable speech to the students, 
which will definitely inspire them in their future 
endeavors. The special guest, professor Mohammad 
Shah Alam Chowdhury enlightened the ceremony with 
his valuable speech. In addition, distinguished guest 
Prof. Dr. Sazzad Hossain delivered an awesome speech 
which will remain forever with the students as a 
guidance towards excellence. Also, the department 
chairman, and newly assigned guide teachers delivered

their valuable speeches to inspire and guide the newly 
admitted students. All of the civil engineering 
department's instructors were present to show their 
commitment to the students' academic success. The 
students will undoubtedly remember the orientation 
event vividly, and it will motivate them to succeed in the 
future.

A colorful final event of "Badminton Tournament 
2024" was held 24th Febuary at the permanent campus 
of DIU. Honorable Chairman of the BoT, Barrister 
Shameem Haider Patwary was present in the event as 
chief guest. Honorable Pro VC Prof. Dr. Ganesh 
Chandra Saha, Registrar Prof. Md. Rofiqul Islam, 
Proctor and Provost Prof. Dr. Sazzad Hossain, 
Additional Registrar Prof. Shah Alam Chowdhury 
Himu, Assistant Professor & Chairman S M Sazzad 
Ahmed Shovon, Coordinator Omar Faruk were present 
as distinguished guests.

The tournament was started with the participation of 24 
teams. In the type of Double man match the students 
from 22nd batch (1st Shift) smiled the last smile of joy 
losing 20th batch (1st Shift). Beside in the single man 
match the student from the 55th batch (2nd Shift) won 
the champions trophy and the student from 42nd (2nd 
Shift) became runners up. 

A cultural event was held after the final match with the 
enthusiastic participation of the teachers and students. 
The honorable guests congratulated the participants and 
inspired them to participate in all the co-curricular 
activities.

Orientation Program of 63rd and 64th 
Batch (2nd Shift) of Dept. of Civil 

Engineering

Final Event of the Badminton 
Tournament 2024, Department of Civil 

Engineering
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The department of Civil Engineering at Dhaka 
International University (DIU) embarked on an 
exhilarating Rag Tour for the outgoing 35th batch (2nd 
Shift), spanning four memorable days from March 5th 
to March 8th, 2024, set against the stunning backdrop of 
Saint Martin.

The tour was a collective endeavor, bringing together a 
total of 13 teachers and staff members alongside the 
enthusiastic students of the 35th batch (2nd Shift), 
creating a vibrant tapestry of diverse perspectives and 
shared experiences. The journey embarked upon 
exploration of the picturesque locales of Saint Martin 
and the captivating charm of Chera Dip.

The tour encompassed various activities, including 
sightseeing, beach football, seaside cycling, boating, 
and swimming. The last evening was alive with the 
aroma of sizzling BBQ, as laughter, songs, and 
conversation filled the air, under the twinkling canopy 
of starlit skies. These moments of shared joy and 
fellowship served as the cornerstone of the tour, 
fostering lasting memories and friendships that would 
endure long after the journey had ended.

Rag tour to Saint Martin, organized by 35th 
batch (2nd shift)

From the serene tranquility of Saint Martin to the 
pristine beauty of Chera Dip, each destination offered a 
tapestry of experiences, weaving together moments of 
discovery, reflection, and joy. As the tour drew to a 
close, the students returned home enriched with 
memories and learnings, testament to the transformative 
power of exploration and shared adventure.
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A seminar titled "Harnessing Nature's Power: 
Bioremediation as a Sustainable Solution for Industrial 
Wastewater Treatment" organized by the Department of 
Civil Engineering was held on 9th March, 2024 in the 
auditorium of the DIU Permanent campus.

Honorable Pro VC Prof. Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha gave 
the inauguration speech highlighting the necessity of 
waste water treatment. Resource person of the seminar 
Md. Abul Hasanath, PhD fellow, Dept. of CE, IIT 
(Hyderabad, India) showcased the way to treat 
industrial waste water and his research on treatment 
procedure. At the concluding session Assistant 
Professor & Chairman of the Dept. of CE S M Sazzad 
Ahmed Shovon appraised the speaker for such a 
resourceful presentation and handed over a gift of 
greetings from the department. Almost 160 participants 
were present in the seminar.

Seminar on “Harnessing Nature's Power: 
Bioremediation as a Sustainable Solution for 

Industrial Wastewater Treatment”

Iftar Mahfil, organized by Dept. of Civil 
Engineering, DIU

The iftar mahfil, meticulously organized by the 
Department of Civil Engineering, unfolded at the 
permanent campus of DIU on the auspicious evening of 
March 22, 2024. With an impressive turnout of 900 
attendees comprising a diverse spectrum of individuals, 
including students, esteemed faculty members, dedicated 
alumni, and diligent university staff, the event radiated 
a palpable sense of camaraderie and solidarity. The 
esteemed presence of Honorable VC Prof. Dr. Saiful 
Islam, gracing the occasion as the chief guest, alongside 
distinguished personalities such as Chairman of BoT 
Barrister Shameem Haider Patwary, Pro VC Prof. Dr. 
Ganesh Chandra Saha, Director of IQAC Prof. Dr. 
Serajul Islam Prodhan, Chairman of the Dept. of CE 
Assistant Professor S M Sazzad Ahmed Shovon and 
Co-ordinator Omar Faruk, among others, added a 
profound aura of importance and significance to the 
gathering.

The evening commenced with a serene recitation from 
the holy Quran, invoking a sense of tranquility and 
reverence among the attendees. Subsequently, the 
guests delivered enlightening speeches, imparting 
valuable insights and guidance to the audience. The 
culmination of the event was marked by a heartfelt dua, 
fostering a collective sense of spiritual upliftment and 
gratitude, followed by the symbolic breaking of the fast 
upon the resonant call of the azan. Through moments of 
reflection, fellowship, and communal harmony, the iftar 
mahfil encapsulated the essence of unity and mutual 
respect, leaving a lasting impression on all who were 
fortunate to partake in its proceedings.
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Delegation team from Dept of CE, 
DUET engaged with students from Dept. 
of CE, DIU For CEVILIZATION 2024, 

organized by DUET.
A delegation team from DUET recently visited the 
Department of Civil Engineering to motivate students to 
engage in the preeminent event named 
"CEVILIZATION 2024" hosted by DUET. They 
elucidated the extensive scope and potential outcomes 
of involvement in this prominent gathering through an 
in-depth discourse. Subsequently, the esteemed 
Coordinator and Chairman extended gratitude to the 
DUET students for their warm reception and urged 
them to partake in the event to assess the breadth of their 
capabilities and adaptability to real-world challenges, 
amidst competition from students representing over 40 
universities nationwide. Scheduled for May 11th, 2024, 
"CEVILIZATION 2024" boasts a prize pool exceeding 
237K+ across nine distinct competitions

CENNOVATION-2024, organized by 
Dept of Civil and Environmental 

Engineering, IUT.
The Department of Civil Engineering at Dhaka 
International University actively participated in 
CENNOVATION-2024, an event hosted by the 
Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering at 
IUT, Gazipur. With representation from students of 
over 60 universities, Dhaka International University's 
Civil Engineering department showcased its presence 
strongly. They fielded five teams in the Game of Truss 
segment, two teams in the Drafting Contest segment, 
and one team in Cenno Maestro segment. The 
coordination of these teams was led by Foysal Sheikh 
and Nafiz Ahamed, both third-year students and 
Campus Directors of Cennovation-2024. Throughout 
the event, faculty members provided steadfast support 
and encouragement to the students. The department 
extends its heartfelt congratulations to the students for 
their active participation and looks forward to their 
continued excellence in extracurricular pursuits.
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fostered a sense of responsibility among students as 
aspiring site engineers. Overall, the visit effectively 
connected classroom teachings with practical 
applications, equipping students with valuable 
knowledge and experiences for their professional 
journeys. The guidance of esteemed teachers Md. Abid 
Hasan and Govindo Kirtonia was integral throughout 
the visit, and the event concluded with a discussion led 
by the respected Chairman of the Department, S M 
Sazzad Ahmed Shovon.

CEVILIZATION 2024, Organized by 
DUET.

Field trip organized for the students of batch 
19th (1st shi�)

The Department of Civil Engineering arranged a field 
trip for the students of 19th batch (first shift). They 
visited a construction site where pile foundations were 
being built, as well as another site where a multi-story 
building was under construction. This excursion aimed 
to familiarize students with real-world civil engineering 
practices, particularly emphasizing the significance of 
pile foundations for structural stability. By observing 
layout plans and the process of pile installation, students 
gained practical insights to supplement their theoretical 
learning, preparing them for future careers. They also 
witnessed firsthand the load transfer mechanism of 
beam-column-slab structures. Additionally, the trip

Students from 57th batch (2nd Shift) of the department 
of Civil Engineering represented DIU at the "CINE 
BUZZ" film festival, hosted by "CEVILIZATION 
2024," DUET. They clinched the top spot with a film 
emphasizing construction site safety protocols. Kudos 
to Anisur Rahman Pilu, Shorful Amin, and Asadujjaman 
Arif for their commendable accomplishment, 
showcasing DIU among 50+ universities in Bangladesh.
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On May 31, 2024, the Department of Civil Engineering 
at DIU hosted a memorable Farewell Ceremony for the 
34th and 35th batch (2nd Shift). The event was graced 
by the presence of Prof. Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha, the 
acting Vice-Chancellor, who attended as the chief guest. 
Distinguished guests included Prof. Dr. Sazzad Hossain 
(Honorable Proctor & Provost), Prof. Mohammad Shah 
Alam Chowdhury, Omar Faruk (Coordinator of the 
Department of Civil Engineering), Md. Saniul Haque 
Mahi, Mridul Mondol (Guide teacher of the 34th batch), 
and Md. Ashaduzzaman Rakib (Guide teacher of the 
35th batch). The ceremony was presided over by S. M. 
Sazzad Ahmed Shovon, Assistant Professor & Chairman 
of the Department of Civil Engineering at DIU.

The event commenced with readings from holy 
scriptures. Outgoing graduates shared their feelings and 
gratitude towards the University. Invited guests 
delivered insightful and motivational speeches to the 
departing students. The honorable Vice-Chancellor 
encouraged the graduates to pursue entrepreneurship. 
The chairman urged students to continue their 
educational journeys. Honorary crests were awarded to 
the students, and the ceremony concluded with a vibrant 
cultural program, featuring active participation from the 
students.

The orientation ceremony for the 66th batch (2nd shift) 
of the Civil Engineering Department at Dhaka 
International University's permanent campus in Satarkul, 
Badda, on June 8, 2024, featured Vice-Chancellor 
(Incharge) Prof. Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha as the chief 
guest. Special guests included Additional Registrar Prof. 
Mohammad Shah Alam Chowdhury and Joint Director & 
Associate Prof. Md. Sawkat Ali. Assistant Professor and 
Chairman of the Civil Engineering Department, S M 
Sazzad Ahmed Shovon, chaired the event, with other 
faculty members attending as distinguished guests.

Farewell ceremony for 34th and 35th batch, 
2nd shi�

Orientation Program for the 66th Batch, 
2nd Shi�, Dept. of Civil Engineering
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The ceremony began with recitations from the holy 
Quran and Gita, followed by a warm welcome to the new 
students with flowers. Chief Guest Prof. Dr. Ganesh 
Chandra Saha delivered an inspiring speech, 
complemented by insights from Special Guest Associate 
Prof. Sawkat Ali and lasting guidance from Prof. 
Mohammad Shah Alam Chowdhury. The department 
chairman and newly assigned guide teachers also shared 
words of encouragement and advice, showcasing the 
faculty's support for the students' academic journey.

This orientation program is poised to motivate students 
as they progress toward success in their academic and 
professional pursuits.

The first programming contest of 2024 has been 
successfully concluded by CPC using the platform 
HackerRank. The atmosphere was vibrant with sparks 
and various ideas were circulating through the 
environment. The number of problems were four.the 
top rank participates successfully solved three problems 
each. The top rankings are as follows: 

1st: Abu Saim Hossen Hridoy (Batch: D-76)
2nd: MD. Shihab Hassan Naim (Batch: D-78)
3rd: Md Sajjad Islam Swadhin (Batch: D-66)

Programming contest of 2024

Department of Computer Science Engineering (CSE)

An orientation ceremony for the newly admitted 94, 95 
batches (1st Shift) and 113 batch (2nd shift) of 
Computer Science and Engineering Department was 
held on 10th February, 2024. Honorable Chairman of 
BOT Barrister Shameem Haidar Patwari; Honorable 
Chairman of Department of Computer Science and 
Engineering  and dean(acting) of faculty of science and 
Engineering, DIU Prof. Dr. A.T.M. Mahbubur Rahman 
Sarkar were present as special guests and delivered their 
valuable speeches at this program. The ceremony had 
an additional purpose. The "DIU CSE SPORTS 
WEEK-2023" Prize Giving Ceremony was also 
graciously presided over by.

Orientation ceremony
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Seminar on Young Generation Value and 
Leadership �inking

The Department of Computer Science and Engineering 
organized an Ifter Mahfil in the Auditorium of BCEL 
Building, Dhaka International University. The 
honorable Chairman of B.O.T, Barrister Shameem 
Haider Patwary, Honorable Vice-Chancellor Prof. Dr. 
Saiful Islam, Honorable Pro-vice Chancellor Prof. Dr. 
Ganesh Chandra Saha, were present in the Ifter Mahfil.  
The honorable Assistant Professor of the CSE 
department, Md. Nur-A-Alam, Lecturer of the CSE 
deptartment Md. Sahab Uddin Rana, Lecturer of the 
CSE department Md. Rakib Hossain, and Lecturer of 
the CSE department Md. Nahid Hasan, were the 
organizer committee members of this Ifter Mahfil. All 
faculty members in the Department of CSE at DIU were 
present in the Ifter.  The program was presided over by 
the honorable Dean (Faculty of Science and 
Engineering) and Chairman (Department of CSE) Prof. 
Dr. A.T.M Mahbubur Rahman Sarker.

I�er Mah�l

On March 9, 2024, a fruitful seminar on "Young 
Generation Value and Leadership Thinking" was held 
by Vaalo Avant-Grade Ltd and the Department of CSE 
at the New Building Auditorium. 

Dr. Nasreen Akhter, Founder and MD of Vaalo 
Avant-Grade Ltd and Adjunct Faculty at NSU, chaired 
the session, while Dr. Saima Khan, Country Director of 
UN Aid, served as the special guest. Md. Tahzib Ul 
Islam, Associate Professor, coordinated the arrangements 
from the university. The chief guest was Prof. Dr. ATM 
Mahbubur Rahman, Dean of the Faculty of Science and 
Engineering and Chairman of the Department of CSE. 

Also present were Md. Zahidul Islam, Md. Nur E Alam, 
and Mir Aminul Haque Raj from the Department of 
CSE. More than 50 students attended the seminar, 
receiving certificates and snacks afterward. The event 
aimed to help students develop their personal and social 
values, as well as their leadership skills for personal 
growth.

Friendly cricket match between faculty members from the 
Department of CSE, DIU The two matches were held on 6 
March, 2024 in the field near the old permanent campus 
building, creating an electrifying atmosphere among the 
faculty members! Team B emerged victorious in both 
thrilling matches.

Faculty Cricket Match

The CSE Spring Fest 2024 brought together innovation 
and competition, featuring a variety of engaging activities, 
including coding challenges, workshops, and more. 

Event Highlights:

Project Showcasing
Poster Presentation
Programming Contest
Idea Contest
IT Quiz
Photography Exhibition
Math Olympiad
Job Fair

Attendees enjoyed an Alumni Meetup for valuable 
networking opportunities. With eight thrilling events, there 
was something for every coding enthusiast. Participants 
enhanced their skills, showcased their talents, and refined 
their CVs for the job fair, all while advancing their careers 
in computer science!

CSE Spring Fest 2024
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The Department of Computer Science and Engineering 
organized the freshers' reception ceremony of the Batch 
96 (1st shift) and the Batches of 114, 115, and 116 (2nd 
shift) in the Auditorium of BCEL Building, Dhaka 
International University.

The honorable Chairman of B.O.T, Barrister Shameem 
Haider Patwary, Honorable Vice-Chairman of B.O.T, 
Dr. Muhammad Shahidul Quadir Patwari, Honorable 
Vice-Chancellor(Acting) & Pro-vice Chancellor Prof. 
Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha, Honorable Registrar Prof. 
Md. Rofiqul Islam, Honorable Proctor and Provost Prof. 
Dr. Sazzad Hossain, Honorable Advisor(Department of 
CSE) Dr. Hafiz Md. Hasan Babu, Honorable Treasurer 
Dr. Zahidul Islam, Honorable Dean (Faculty of Science 
and Engineering) & Chairman (Department of CSE) 
Prof. Dr. A.T.M Mahbubur Rahman Sarker were 
presented in the freshers' reception ceremony. All 
faculty members in the Department of CSE at DIU were 
present in this ceremony.

Freshers' reception

The Department of Computer Science and Engineering 
organized the Farewell ceremony & Cultural program 
of the Batches 55, 56, 57, 58, and 59 (1st shift) in the Dr. 
M. I. Patwary Auditorium, New Building, Dhaka 
International University. The event was graced by the 
presence of our esteemed honorable Vice-Chancellor 
(Acting) & Pro-vice Chancellor Prof. Dr. Ganesh 
Chandra Saha, Honorable Registrar Prof. Md. Rofiqul 
Islam, Honorable Proctor and Provost Prof. Dr. Sazzad 
Hossain, Honorable Advisor(Department of CSE) Dr. 
Hafiz Md. Hasan Babu, Honorable Treasurer Dr. 
Zahidul Islam, Honorable Dean (Faculty of Science and 
Engineering) & Chairman (Department of CSE) Prof. 
Dr. A.T.M Mahbubur Rahman Sarker were presented in 
the program.The honorable Assistant Professor of the 
CSE department, Md. Zahidul Islam performed his 
important duties as Convenor of the ceremony.All 
faculty members in the Department of CSE at DIU were 
present in this ceremony.

Farewell ceremony: June 8, 2024
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The Department of Pharmacy, DIU, is pleased to 
announce the successful completion of an industrial 
visit to Medicon Pharmaceutical Ltd on 9th March 
2024. Among the faculty members of the Department of 
Pharmacy Md. Hamedul Islam, Md. Mizanur Rahman, 
and Khadiza Akhter Poly guided the students. During 
the visit, students were privileged to witness their 
state-of-the art manufacturing processes, including 
research and development, warehouse management, 
production, quality assurance, quality control, etc. A big 
thanks to the Medicon team for welcoming us and 
sharing their expertise. We look forward to future 
collaborations and endeavors aimed at enhancing 
educational experiences and nurturing future leaders in 
pharmacy. 

Industrial Visit at Medicon 
Pharmaceutical Limited

Department of Pharmacy

15th Asia Pharma Expo-2024

Pharmacy Alumni Get Together & Freshers' 
Reception 2024

Department of Pharmacy, Dhaka International 
University has participated the 15th Asia Pharma 
Expo-2024 on February 29, 2024 along with the 
students at Bangabandhu Bangladesh-China Friendship 
Exhibition Centre (BBCFEC). Students were very 
happy to participate the Pharma Expo. They have 
learned practical pharmaceutical knowledge and 
showed their gratitude to Honorable BOT Chairman, 
Barrister Shameem Haider Patwary for his significant 
support. The Pharma Expo Visit has supervised by 
Professor Farida Begum, Chairman of Pharmacy 
Department, Dhaka International University.

Department of Pharmacy has organized Pharmacy 
Alumni Get Together & Freshers' Reception 2024 on 
9th February 2024 at Dhaka International University. 
This grand reunion was melting pot of nostalgia and 
inspiration, drawing alumni from various batches to 
reconnect and celebrate their shared journey. The 
excitement was palable as old friends and classmates 
embraced, reminiscing about their time at the 
university. The Program was inaugurated with heartfelt 
welcome speech by BOT Chairman, Barrister Shameem 
Haider Patwary. The program has been graced by 
honorable chief guest and Vice-chancellor (acting) of 
the university Prof. Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha. In 
addition, Mohammad Shah Alam Chowdhury, 
Professor & Additional Registrar (Student Welfare) was 
also present and shared his valuable thoughts. Professor 
Farida Begum, Chairman, Dept. of Pharmacy, DIU 
presided over the program. The program was terminated 
by a wonderful cultural program.
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Pharmacy Department Stands by Flood 
A�ected People

Department of Pharmacy with Alumni Association, 
Dhaka International University has arranged a free 
medical camp on August 25, 2024. The people of the 
flood affected areas are living in indescribable suffering 
due to lack of food, clothing, shelter and medical 
treatment. Due to lack of essential medicines in flood 
affected areas, they are not getting proper medical care. 
At the service of the helpless people who are living 
under water-logged conditions due to deteriorating 
flood situation, Department of Pharmacy has taken the 
initiative to provide free medical camps and assistance 
with the joint efforts of general students and alumni

organizations by the supervision of Professor Farida 
Begum, Chairman of Pharmacy Department, Dhaka 
International University. The precedent that people are 
showing to stand by people during the flood is really 
being assumed as a good sign of the formation of a new 
Bangladesh.
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Class Orientation

Department of Economics 

The Department of Economics organized a warm 
welcome ceremony for its newest batch. The orientation 
session was held in a packed classroom with faculty 
members addressing the students, sharing insights about 
the program, and providing guidance for their journey 
ahead. The event fostered an environment of learning 
and camaraderie, setting a positive tone for the 
newcomers as they embarked on their academic path.

Pitha Utshav
The Department of Economics recently held a vibrant 
"Pitha Utshav" to celebrate traditional Bangladeshi 
winter treats. Faculty members, students, and visitors 
gathered to enjoy an array of delicious pithas, 
embodying the rich cultural heritage. The event was 
filled with smiles, warmth, and a communal spirit as 
students served an assortment of pithas, making it a 
delightful experience for everyone involved.

Sajek valley tour
Students and faculty from the Department of Economics 
recently embarked on an exciting tour to Sajek Valley. 
Dressed in traditional attire, the group embraced the 
cultural ambiance of the valley while exploring its 
scenic landscapes. This trip provided a unique 
opportunity for bonding and relaxation amidst the 
breathtaking beauty of Sajek, leaving the participants 
with cherished memories and a deeper connection with 
nature and each other.
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The Students of English Department took part in 2 days 
central Pitha Utshav hosted by Dhaka International 
University on 25th and 26th January, 2024. Students 
from the department came with various types of 
traditional pithas unique to different regions, 
highlighting the richness of Bengali culture. The event 
featured stalls with beautifully arranged sweets and 
savory pithas, creating an engaging atmosphere that 
attracted students, faculty, and visitors. 

Pitha Utshav 2024
The Department of English warmly welcomed the 56th 
batch at the Freshers’ Reception on May 15, 2024. This 
special event brought together faculty, senior students, 
and newcomers for an evening of introductions, 
celebration, and connection. The program included 
inspiring speeches from faculty members, engaging 
performances by seniors, and interactive sessions that 
helped freshers feel at home. The event was filled with 
excitement and laughter, creating a warm and inviting 
atmosphere that set a positive tone for the students’ 
journey in the Department of English.

Freshers’ Reception of 56th Batch

The Department of English at Dhaka International 
University organized an exciting short-pitch cricket 
tournament, held from February 1st to February 5th, 
which brought students together in a spirit of teamwork 
and sportsmanship. The event saw active participation 
across various batches, all competing intensely for the 
championship title. After a series of thrilling matches, 
Batch 52A, Section-II came out as the champion. This 
tournament not only provided a refreshing break from 
academic activities but also strengthened bonds among 
students, celebrating their athletic talents and promoting 
camaraderie within the department.

Short-Pitch Cricket Tournament

Department of English
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Department of Political Science

The Department of English hosted a warm and vibrant 
Iftar party on March 31, 2024, bringing together 
students, faculty, and staff for an evening of celebration 
and togetherness. The gathering featured traditional 
Iftar delicacies, including dates, samosas, fruit, and 
refreshing drinks. The event, held in the Hall room, 
created an ambiance of unity, with everyone breaking 
fast together and sharing stories.

I�ar Mah�l

‘Basantabaran Utsab’ was celebrated in Dhaka 
International University in a colorful way organized by 
the department of Political Science with spontaneous 
enthusiasm on 17th February, 2024. The chief guest was 
the honorable chairman of BOT of Dhaka International 
University, Barrister Shameem Haider Patwary of BOT 
Dhaka International University. Proctor & Provost 
Professor Dr. Sazzad Hossain and Chairman of Political 
Science Associate Professor Fazlul Haque attended as 
guests. Besides students, faculty members from the 
department of Political Science and the department of 
Economics took part in the event.

Basantabaran Utsab

From March 4th to March 7th, 2024 Department of 
Political Science and department of Economics of 
Dhaka International University jointly orchestrated an 
exhilarating ‘Sajek, Khagrachori tour-2024’. A 
harmonious blend of teachers and students embarked on 
this educational and recreational journey. The tour not 
only fostered academic camaraderie but also provided a 
unique opportunity for experiential learning in a 
picturesque setting. The participants returned with 
enriched perspectives, making the Sajek tour a 
memorable and insightful chapter in the university's 
academic calendar.

Sajek Tour

An Iftar Mahfil and discussion on the values and 
significances of Ramadan was held at the auditorium 
hall of Dhaka International University on 30th March, 
2024, organized by students, department of Political 
Science. The chief guest was honorable Chairman of 
Barrister Shameem Haider Patwary, BOT, Dhaka 
International University. Vice Chancellor Professor Dr. 
Ganesh Chandra Shaha, Proctor and Provost Professor 
Dr. Sazzad Hossain, Chairman of Political Science 
Associate Professor Fazlul Haque were present as

I�er Mah�l
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An orientation programme of LLB 66 & 67 Batch 
organized by the Department of Law, Dhaka 
International University (DIU) was held 9 March 2024 
at the Moot Court Room in the New Building of the 
University. The chair of the chief guest was adorned by 
his excellency Mr. Justice Zafar Ahmed, Honourable 
Judge, High Court Division, Supreme Court of Bangladesh.

The Department of Law, Dhaka International 
University, had organized a movie exhibition (On Legal 
Matter) on 19 February 2024.

January-June, 2024 Events of Law 
Department of DIU

The Department of Law, Dhaka International University 
organized its Annual Sports Competition, 2024 held on 
4 and 5 February, 2024. There were three segments 
which included Football, Badminton and Chess.

Department of Law

special guests. Besides students, guests, faculty 
members and officials of DIU took participation in the 
ifter mahfil’s event and program photo session. A 
special munajat was offered seeking divine blessings for 
the continued peace, progress and prosperity of the 
nation.

The Department of Political Science, Dhaka 
International University warmly welcomed the 25th 
batch with an orientation program on 20 April, 2024. 
The chief guest was the honorable Vice Chancellor of 
Dhaka International University Professor Dr. Ganesh 
Chandra Shaha. The program was presided by the 
Chairman of Political Science Associate Professor 
Fazlul Haque.  Along with the presence of the faculties 
of Political science, the vibrant speeches of the 
respected Vice Chancellor, chairman served a guideline 
to the students and cheered them up with positive 
values.  Besides freshers', guests, faculty members and 
officials of DIU took participation in the post-program 
photo session.

Orientation Program
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Iftar Mahfil organized by department of Law was held 
at 23 March, 2024

A mock trial on criminal issues had been organized by 
the students of LLB 60&61 batches under the direct 
supervision and guidance of Dr. Masrur Salekin (course 
teacher of Law of Crimes and Additional Sessions 
Judge, Dhaka) held on 4 may, 2024.

A special lecture on "Judicial Review and Writ under 
the Constitution of Bangladesh" organized by the 
Department of Law, Dhaka International University 
(DIU) was held (16 March 2024) at the Moot Court 
Room of the Department .The lecture was the beginning 
of the “Lecture Series on Contemporary Constitutional 
Issues”, to be held in at least five sessions. The lecture 
was conducted by three distinguished speakers, namely, 
his excellency Mr. Justice Zafar Ahmed, Honourable 
Judge, High Court Division, the Supreme Court of Bangladesh, 
who also ornamented the chair of the chief guest, 
Barrister Shameem Haider Patwary (a renowned politician 
and the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, DIU) and 
Dr.  Masrur Salekin (Additional District and Sessions 
Judge & Adjunct Faculty, Department of Law, DIU).

A special lecture - session  organized by the Department 
of Law, Dhaka International University (DIU), was held  
23 March 2024, at the Moot Court Room of the 
Department.The lecture-session was conducted by three 
distinguished speakers, namely, his excellency Mr. 
Justice Zafar Ahmed, Honourable Judge, High Court 
Division, the Supreme Court of Bangladesh, who also 
ornamented the chair of the chief guest, Barrister 
Shameem Haider Patwary (a renowned politician and 
the Chairman of the Board of Trustees, DIU) and Dr.  
Masrur Saleken (Additional District and Sessions Judge 
& Adjunct Faculty, Department of Law, DIU).
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The Department of Law, Dhaka International 
University, has organized a movie exhibition (On Legal 
Matter) held on 6 May 2024.

The Department of Law, Dhaka International 
University (DIU) arranged a special lecture on 
“Supremacy of the Constitution vis-a-vis Separation 
and Independence of Judiciary”.

as part of the Lecture Series on Contemporary 
Constitutional Issues, on 11 May 2024, at the Moot 
Court Room of the Department. The lecture-session was 
conducted by distinguished speaker, Md. Masder 
Hossain, Senior District and Sessions Judge (Rtd.) and 
Legal Practitioner, Supreme Court of Bangladesh (the 
recurrently heard and frequently uttered in the legal 
arena 'Masder Hossain' for his famous Masder Hossain 
case as one of the petitioners), who also ornamented the 
chair of the chief guest.

The Department of Law organized Rag day of LLB 59th 
Batch & Cultural Programme held on May 12, 2024.

Department of Law, Dhaka International University 
hosted a seminar on "Essentials of Contract Law" with 
the presence of Barrister Shameem Haider Patwary as the 
keynote speaker. The event, held on May 14, 2024 at the 
Moot Court Room, garnered attention from both students 
and faculty members of the Department of Law.
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The students of LLB 59 batch, Department of Law, 
Dhaka International University, participated wholeheartedly 
and with great passion in a competition of mock trial 
(01.06.2024) under the direct supervision and 
instructions of their course Teacher of Clinical Legal 
Education, Md. Ziaur Rahman, Joint District Judge (on 
deputation), ACC, Dhaka

Orientation Program of 46th Batch (1st Shi�)
On Saturday, January 20, 2024, held at the Department 
of Sociology of Dhaka International University. The 
orientation program for the 46th Batch (1st Shift) of the 
BSS (Honors) program. The event was graced by the 
Honorable Pro-Vice Chancellor, Professor Dr. Ganesh 
Chandra Saha, as the Chief Guest, and the esteemed 
Registrar, Professor Md. Rafiqul Islam, as the Special 
Guest. Additionally, the Proctor and Hall Provost, 
Professor Dr. Sajjad Hossain attended in the program. 
Other distinguished faculty members present included 
Professor Tahmina Khan, Associate Professor Tanzila 
Shabnam, Lecturer Dr. Shamim Hamide, Md. 
Touhiduzzaman, Bushra Islam, Md. Sohel Rana, 
Tanzuma Mahima, Mohibul Islam, Rokeya Parveen, 
Farhana Islam, Toru Shahriar Shorgo, and Joint 
Registrar (Academic) Nazma Sultana, along with senior 
students.

During the event, the Chief Guest, Special Guest, and 
faculty members addressed the new students, providing 
guidance on university rules and regulations. The 
program was anchored by Mosfeka Tanzim Kosturi of 
the 38th batch. The event concluded with a vote of 
thanks from Assistant Professor Jamsedur Rahman,

Study Tour-2024

Head of the Sociology Department, who presided over 
the program. He expressed sincere gratitude to everyone 
at Dhaka International University for their support in 
organizing the orientation program.

The "Study Tour 2024" organized by the Department of 
Sociology of Dhaka International University was 
successfully held. With enthusiastic participation and 
joint efforts of students and teachers, the Department of 
Sociology visited St. Martin's Island, Chera Dwip, 
Cox's Bazar, and Inani Beach from 10th to 14th 
February, 2024.

Department of Sociology
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This four-night, three-day trip was a beautiful blend of 
education and entertainment. Throughout the tour, 
students experienced the vastness of the sea, the sound 
of waves, the beauty of coral, and the gentle rhythm of 
the breeze. They also gained insights into the coastal 
society, the interdependence between the sea and the 
people, and the ways in which misuse of these resources 
can become a threat to coastal communities. 
Additionally, the tour highlighted how sustainable 
tourism could preserve the ocean's charm and biodiversity.

During the study tour, students were introduced to 
theories such as Herbert Spencer's "Social Evolution 
Theory," Nancy Krieger's "Eco-Social Model," and Dan 
Morgan's "Social Ecological Model Theory." Several 
enjoyable activities were organized that enhanced the 
tour's experience: a lively cultural evening, grand 
dinner, joint beach bathing, marine drive, barbecue 
party, songs, stories, and gatherings on the beach. The 
presence of the Honorable Chairman of the DIU Board 
of Trustees, Barrister Shameem Haider Patwary, added 
a special charm and joy to the study tour.

It goes without saying that the faculty and students 
worked together diligently to make this tour a success. 
The Head of the Sociology Department and Assistant 
Professor, Jamsedur Rahman, oversaw the tour's overall 
management. This study tour broaden everyone’s 
mindset like the vastness of the sea, and it brought 
joyous sounds like the waves. It also became a 
cherished memory for each student, lighting up their 
memory lane like a colorful lotus.

the new students, emphasizing the spirit of unity that 
Ramadan inspires. As the call to Maghrib prayer 
echoed, everyone broke their fast together, enjoying 
dates, fruits, and refreshing drinks before a delicious 
meal was served.

I�ar Mah�l-2024

Amid the warmth of conversation and laughter, each 
attendee felt a strong sense of community, a reminder of 
the department's dedication to fostering a close-knit and 
supportive environment. As the evening ended, the 
Head of the Sociology Department, Assistant Professor 
Jamsedur Rahman, expressed heartfelt gratitude to all 
who attended, acknowledging their contribution to 
making the Iftar Mahfil a meaningful and joyous 
occasion. The event was a beautiful reminder of the 
shared values of generosity, gratitude, and unity.

As the 7th of Ramadan approached, the Department of 
Sociology of Dhaka International University prepared 
for their annual Iftar Mahfil, a cherished gathering of 
faculty, students, and distinguished guests. Held in the 
warm ambiance of the university’s  event hall, the 
evening buzzed with excitement as people gathered to 
share in the blessings of Ramadan. The hall was 
adorned with lights, creating an atmosphere of 
reverence and togetherness.

Distinguished guests included the Pro-Vice Chancellor, 
Professor Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha, esteemed Registrar 
Professor Rafiqul Islam, Proctor and Hall Provost 
Professor Dr. Sajjad Hossain, and respected faculty 
members like Professor Tahmina Khan, Associate 
Professor Tanzila Shabnam, and Lecturer Dr. Shamim 
Hamide, among others. Senior students warmly greeted

Orientation Program of 47th Batch (1st  Shi�)
On 5th May 2024, the orientation program of BSS 
(Honours) 47th batch (1st Shift) was held at the 
Department of Sociology of Dhaka International 
University. In that program, Ganesh Chandra Saha, the 
Vice-Chancellor (Acting) of Dhaka International 
University was presented as the chief guest and 
Professor Dr. Sajjad Hossain, Proctor and Provost was 
presented as a special guest. Also Professor Tahmina 
Khan, Associate Professor Tanjila Shabnam, and all 
faculty member of the Department of Sociology and 
Program Officer of that Department Joint Registrar 
(Academic) Najma Sultana were present there.

On that day, Sociology department welcomed of the 
newly appointed three lecturers named Kamrunnahar 
Koli, Sharmin Sultana and Farhana Yasmin. After 
welcoming moment, they shared their feelings as a new 
faculty member and gave pathways direction for fresher’s.

Then, Jamsedur Rahman, Assistant Professor & Head of 
the Sociology Department, presided over the orientation 
program. In the program, the chief guest, special guest 
and respected faculty members delivered guidance to 
the new students. The whole program was anchored by 
Bushra Islam, lecturer of the department.
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1st Orientation Program by the 
Department of Microbiology, DIU

The Department of Microbiology, Dhaka International 
University cordially embraced the students of 1st batch 
on February 13, 2024, through a splendid orientation 
program. The program started with a recitation from the 
Holy Quran followed by valuable speeches by the 
respected teachers. Honourable Pro-Vice Chancellor, 
Professor Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha, warmly welcomed 
the new students with an insightful speech, offering 
words of encouragement and inspiration as they 
embarked on their academic journey.

During the program, students received comprehensive 
information about Dhaka International University and 
the Microbiology Department, helping them understand 
the campus structure, available resources, and academic 
expectations. Special guest, Registrar, Professor Md. 
Rofiqul Islam, along with the Departmental Chairman, 
also addressed the freshers and motivated them for 
future success. The Chairman of the department took 
the opportunity to welcome the students with small gifts 
and introduced the faculty members, the program 
officer and the lab supervisor before the students for 
their further engagements.

Microbiology Laboratory Inauguration 
Program

The orientation program ended with refreshments and a 
short visit to the department by the students and their 
guardians, a group photo session capturing the joy and 
excitement of this memorable day.

On Thursday, March 7, 2024, Barrister Shameem 
Haidar Patwary, Chairman of the Board of Trustees, and 
Vice-Chancellor, Professor Dr. Saiful Islam, 
inaugurated the newly equipped laboratories of the 
Department of Microbiology, Dhaka International 
University. The laboratories were established to 
conduct both practical classes as well as research which 
will help produce skilled microbiology graduates. Other 
distinguished guests such as the Dean Faculty of 
Science & Engineering, Professor Dr. A. T. M. 
Mahbubur Rahman Sarker, Additional Registrar, 
Professor Shah Alam Chowdhury also attended the 
program. The Chairman of the department, Dr. Md. 
Asaduzzaman Shishir, along with the faculty members, 
staff, and students welcomed and thanked the guests for 
their participation. The lab tour was both inspiring and 
enjoyable, reinforcing the department’s commitment to 
producing skilled and knowledgeable microbiology 
graduates. This inauguration represents a significant 
step forward in the department’s mission to offer a 
comprehensive learning environment, combining 
technical proficiency with an inspiring atmosphere for 
the next generation of microbiologists.

Department of Microbiology
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On May 8, 2024, the students of the Department of 
Microbiology, Dhaka International University 
organized a blood group identification and blood 
pressure measurement campaign on the ground floor of 
the new building at DIU. The campaign was made 
possible through the voluntary participation of the 
department's faculty members and students. Since 
microbiology is intricately linked to the health of 
humans, animals, plants, and the entire environment, 
and is an essential part of the One Health Concept, this 
event was organized to foster a more humane, socially 
responsible, and research-driven mindset among the 
faculty members and students.

The campaign observed the participation of over a 
hundred students, employees, and local community 
members who eagerly took part in receiving these 
health services. Everyone participated with joy and 
enthusiasm, helping to make the event a success. This 
initiative not only served as an excellent opportunity for 
public health awareness but also demonstrated the 
department's commitment to promoting community 
well-being, further strengthening the relationship 
between the university and the local population.

Department of Biochemistry

The Institutional Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC), 
Dhaka International University (DIU), organized a 
workshop on ‘Bloom's Taxonomy, OBE, LOs, and 
Attainments’ for newly appointed teachers on 18 Jan 
2024. All of the Biochemistry and Molecular Biology 
faculty members attended the workshop.

Seminar on topic, "Burden of Aging and 
Diabetes: �ink Globally, Act Locally."

On May 11, 2024, the Department of Biochemistry and 
Molecular Biology of Dhaka International University 
organized a national seminar on the critical topic, 
"Burden of Aging and Diabetes: Think Globally, Act 
Locally." With aging accelerating worldwide and 22% 
of the global population projected to be over 60 by 
2050, the seminar aimed to raise mass awareness and 
encourage lifestyle adjustments to prevent age-related 
health complications. The program was conducted by 
Tania Mannan, Associate Professor of Biochemistry 
and Molecular Biology, and commenced with a 

welcome speech by the Head of the Department, 
Professor Dr. Hafizur Rahman.

The seminar was graced by distinguished personalities, 
including the university's honorable Treasurer, 
Professor Dr. Zahidul Islam; Pro-Vice Chancellor, 
Professor Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha; Vice Chairman of 
the Board of Trustees, Dr. Shahidul Kadir Patwary; 
Vice Chancellor, Professor Dr. Saiful Islam; and 
Chairman of the Board of Trustees, Barrister Shamim 
Haider Patwary.  

The keynote presentation, delivered by Professor Dr. 
Liaquat Ali, former Vice Chancellor of the Bangladesh 
University of Health Sciences (BUHS) and Founder 
President of the Pathikrit Foundation, was a highlight of 
the event. Titled *“Aging and Diabetes: Challenges and 
Opportunities in the Bangladesh Context,”* his 
insightful discussion emphasized the topic's relevance 
and captivated the audience. This was followed by 
Professor Dr. Aminul Haque from Dhaka University, 
who delivered an enlightening talk on the Aging Index 
in Bangladesh, discussing its benefits and challenges.

Departmental activities

Workshop on Bloom's Taxonomy, OBE, 
LOs, and Attainments'

Blood Grouping Campaign at DIU by the 
Microbiology Students
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Lastly, Professor Dr. M. Hafizur Rahman, Senior 
Consultant at United Hospital and President of the 
Bangladesh Endocrine Society, provided practical 
guidelines for elderly individuals with diabetes to 
maintain a healthy lifestyle.

The seminar addressed diabetes from a global and local 
perspective, focusing on the socio-environmental 
factors unique to Bangladesh. Attendees included 
faculty members from various universities, as well as 
deans, teachers, and students of DIU, making it an 
intellectually enriching experience for all present.

MoU with National Institute of 
Biotechnology (NIB)

The Department of Biochemistry and Molecular 
Biology, Dhaka International University signed a MoU 
with the National Institute of Biotechnology (NIB) on 
12th June 2024. Under this MoU, the students of 
Biochemistry and Molecular Biology, at Dhaka 
International University will learn different scientific 
research, exchange their views with scientists of NIB 
and so on. Dr. Salimullah, director of NIB and Professor 
Dr. Hafizur Rahman, Chairman of BMB, DIU have 
signed the MoU on behalf of their own Institute. 

Free Health Care camp
Dept. of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology 
organized free health care camp (Blood pressure, Blood 
glucose level, Oxygen saturation, ECG, Body 
temperature, BMI, Breast cancer screening) at DIU on 
May 11, 2024, from 10 am to 5 pm (CMED Digital 
Health).

Department of BBA

Dhaka International University (DIU) hosted the vibrant 
“Pitha Uthshob 2024” was held on January 25, 2024, 
which brings together students to celebrate 
Bangladesh’s traditional winter delicacies. The event 
showcased the cultural heritage through a delightful 
array of homemade pithas (cakes). Students from the 
Department of Business Administration enthusiastically 
participated, setting up four colourful stalls, each

offering unique varieties of pitha. Their dedication and 
creativity added charm to the festival, making it a 
memorable experience for attendees. The Uthshob not 
only fostered community spirit but also highlighted the 
importance of preserving local traditions among the 
younger generation.

“Pitha Utshob-2024”
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Dhaka International University (DIU) organized its 
“Annual Picnic” on February 07, 2024, at the scenic 
Magic Paradise in Cumilla, creating a day full of joy and 
relaxation. Students and teachers from the Department 
of Business Administration participated enthusiastically, 
enjoying the fun rides, scenic views, and delicious food. 
The picnic provided a perfect opportunity for students 
and faculty to bond outside the classroom, fostering a 
sense of community and teamwork. With music, games, 
and shared laughter, the event became a cherished 
memory for all attendees. 

The Department of Business Administration of Dhaka 
International University (DIU) hosted a delightful 
buffet lunch at “Garlic 'n Ginger”, Gulshan. The event 
was graced by the presence of esteemed teachers and the 
Honourable Chairman of the Board of Trustees, creating 
a warm and cordial atmosphere. This gathering 
provided an excellent opportunity for authority and 
faculty to interact informally and strengthen their 
connections. The diverse menu and lively conversations 
made the occasion enjoyable, leaving everyone with 
fond memories of the delightful meal. 

Annual Picnic 2024
Bu�et Lunch at “Garlic n Ginger”

The Freshers’ Orientation program for batch P-111 of 
the Department of Business Administration at Dhaka 
International University took place on February 27, 
2024. The new batch is warmly welcomed by the 
department. The event was graced by the presence of 
Professor Dr. Saiful Islam, the Honorable 
Vice-Chancellor; Honorable Pro-VC, Professor Dr. 
Ganesh Chandra Saha; the esteemed Registrar, 
Professor Rofiqul Islam; the Department Chairman; and 
all faculty members. As a much-anticipated event on 
our annual calendar, the Fresher Reception Program 
reflects the spirit of embracing new talents into our 
vibrant academic community. 

Orientation Program of BBA P-111

Freshers’ Orientation program was held on 16th 
February 2024 for the batch of P-110, RMBA-58 & 
EMBA-56 of Dept. of Business Administration, Dhaka 
International University. The department cordially 
welcomes each new batch. Professor Dr. Saiful Islam, 
Honorable Vice Chancellor, Honorable pro-vc prof. Dr. 
Ganesh Chandra Saha, Respected Registrar, Prof. 
Rofiqul Islam, Dept. chairman, and all faculty members 
were present in the program. The Fresher Reception 
Program, an eagerly anticipated event in our annual 
calendar, embodies the spirit of welcoming new talents 
into our vibrant community.

Orientation Program of BBA P-110, 
RMBA-58 & EMBA-56
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The Department of Business Administration, Dhaka 
International University (DIU), organized a 
heartwarming “Iftar Mahfil” which was held on 25th 
March 2024, bringing together students, faculty 
members, the Advisor of the Department and the 
Honourable Chairman of the Board of Trustees. The 
event fostered unity and spiritual reflection, with 
participants sharing the joy of breaking the fast in a 
serene and friendly environment. The gathering created 
lasting memories, strengthening the bond between 
students and teachers beyond academic life.

Freshers’ Orientation program was held on 27th May 
2024, for batch P-112 of Dept. of Business Administration, 
Dhaka International University. The department 
cordially welcomes each new batch. Professor Dr. 
Ganesh Chandra Saha, Honorable Vice Chancellor, 
Respected Registrar, Prof. Rofiqul Islam, Dept. 
chairman, and all faculty members were present in the 
program. The Fresher Reception Program, an eagerly 
anticipated event in our annual calendar, embodies the 
spirit of welcoming new talents into our vibrant community. 

“I�ar Mah�l-2024”

Orientation Program of BBA P-112 

The Department of Business Administration is pleased 
to announce a special post-Eid-Ul-Adha get-together 
with our Honorable Chairman of the Department on 
24th June 2024. This gathering aimed to strengthen 
community bonds and celebrate the festive spirit of Eid, 
while also providing an opportunity to discuss the 
department’s future vision and initiatives. Faculty 
members engaged in meaningful discussions, sharing 
insights and feedback to contribute to the ongoing 
enhancement of our academic environment.

Causal meeting of Teachers with the Chairman 
of the Department a�er Eid-Ul-Adha 

The Department of Business Administration is 
delighted to announce a special get-together with our 
Honorable Chairman of the Board of Trustees after the 
Eid-Ul-Fitr vacation. This event took place in 
Chairman's room on 15th April 2024, to engage in 
meaningful dialogue with our esteemed chairman. The 
gathering was to foster a sense of community and 
celebrate the joyous occasion of Eid, while also 
discussing the future vision and initiatives of the 
department. We the faculty had the chance to share our 
insights and feedback, contributing to the continuous 
improvement of our academic environment.

Causal Meet with Honorable Chairman, 
Board of Trustees (BOT) a�er Eid-Ul-Fitr
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The BBA department of Dhaka International University 
(DIU) hosted a delightful “One Dish Party” which was 
held on 1st July 2024, where each teacher prepared and 
presented their signature dish. The event was made even 
more special with the presence of the Honourable 
Chairman of the Board of Trustees, their family, the 
Advisor of the Department and faculty members. The 
gathering was filled with laughter, delicious food, and 
vibrant conversations, creating a warm and festive 
atmosphere. It provided a wonderful opportunity for 
everyone to connect and enjoy a memorable day 
together.

One Dish Party-2024

The Faculty of Business Studies (FBS) at Dhaka 
International University (DIU) hosted a grand 
Receiving Ceremony for the newly appointed Dean at 
“Thikana Resort” on 19th August 2024. The event was 
attended by the honourable Chairman and 
vice-chairman of the Board of Trustees, the registrar, 
the department’s Advisor, and faculty members, 
creating a joyful and welcoming atmosphere. The 
participants enjoyed a lively evening filled with warm 
greetings, meaningful conversations, and delightful 
refreshments, making the occasion both memorable and 
inspiring for all involved.  

Receiving Ceremony of Honorable Dean of FBS

Following the grand reception, the faculty members of 
the Department of Business Administration at Dhaka 
International University had the privilege of meeting 
with the newly appointed Dean of the Faculty of 
Business Studies on September 1, 2024. During this 
meeting, the Honorable Dean shared valuable academic 
guidelines, focusing on strategies to enhance teaching 
excellence and promote impactful research. His insights

Meeting with the Honorable Dean of FBS: 
Academic Guidelines and Vision

The Freshers’ Orientation program for batch P-113 of 
the Department of Business Administration at Dhaka 
International University was held on July 6, 2024. The 
department warmly welcomes the new batch with 
enthusiasm. The event was honoured by the presence of 
Professor Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha, the Honorable 
Vice Chancellor, along with the esteemed Registrar, 
Professor Rofiqul Islam, the Department Chairman, and 
all faculty members. As one of the most anticipated 
events on our annual calendar, the Fresher Reception 
Program symbolizes our commitment to embracing new 
talents and integrating them into our dynamic academic 
community. 

Orientation Program of BBA P-113
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inspired the faculty to pursue continuous professional 
development and contribute to the department’s 
academic growth. The meeting fostered a sense of 
shared purpose and marked the beginning of a 
promising new chapter for the Faculty of Business 
Studies.

Freshers’ Orientation program was held on 3rd 
September 2024 for batch P-114 of Dept. of Business 
Administration, Dhaka International University. The 
department cordially welcomes the new batch. 
Professor Dr. Ganesh Chandra Saha, Honorable Vice 
Chancellor, Respected Registrar, Prof. Rofiqul Islam, 
Dept. chairman, and all faculty members were present 
in the program. The Fresher Reception Program, an 
eagerly anticipated event in our annual calendar, 
embodies the spirit of welcoming new talents into our 
vibrant community. 

Orientation Program of BBA P-114

Dhaka International University (DIU) proudly launched 
the DIU Business Club to enhance student engagement 
in extracurricular activities on 4th October 2024. The 
club aims to foster leadership, teamwork, and practical 
business skills among students through various events 
and initiatives. The Honorable Chairman of the Board 
of Trustees inaugurated the club in a joyful ceremony, 
encouraging students to actively participate and make 
the most of this platform. The event marked a new 
chapter in promoting personal and professional growth 
beyond the classroom. 

Inauguration of DIU Business Club

The Department of Business Administration, Dhaka 
International University, organized a fundraising 
initiative to support people affected by floods in the 
Noakhali, Feni, and Cumilla districts. Students, faculty 
members, and staff came together to collect donations, 
demonstrating solidarity with the flood-affected 
communities. On September 2, 2024, the collected 
funds were officially donated to the As-Sunnah 
Foundation, an organization actively working in the 
region to provide relief and rehabilitation. This initiative 
reflects the department's commitment to social 
responsibility and making a positive impact on the lives 
of those in need.

Fund Donate to “As-Sunnah Foundation”
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On October 20, 2024, the teachers and students of the 
Department of Business Administration came together 
to celebrate the arrival of winter with a festive 
gathering. The students of batch 42A+B (2nd shift) took 
the initiative to organize this delightful event. They 
prepared a variety of delicious foods, including duck, 
firni, and freshly made ruti, complemented by an 
assortment of cold drinks. The celebration not only 
marked the joyous beginning of the winter season but 
also fostered camaraderie between students and faculty, 
creating a memorable experience for all. 

Winter Welcome Celebration 2024

Students from the Department of Business 
Administration, Dhaka International University, 
actively participated in the Anti-Tobacco Campaign 
organized by the Tobacco Control & Research Cell 
(TCRC) at Shahbag. The campaign aimed to raise 
awareness about the harmful effects of tobacco and 
promote a tobacco-free lifestyle. DIU students, 
alongside other participants, engaged with the public, 
distributed informative materials, and advocated for 
stricter tobacco control measures. Their involvement 
demonstrated a commitment to social responsibility, 
contributing to the collective effort toward a healthier, 
tobacco-free society.

Student Participation at “Anti-Tobacco Campaign”

On October 22, 2024, students from the Faculty of 
Business Studies (FBS) at Dhaka International 
University participated in the Campus e “Amio Jitte 
Chai” program, organized by USAID, Democracy 
International, and DIU. Md. Mahedi Hasan, Lecturer of 
Business Administration, accompanied 20 students and 
supervised their participation on behalf of the 
department. The event featured various engaging 
activities, including a quiz competition, where Zobaid 
Hossain Zian from the BBA P-108 batch secured a 
prize, showcasing the talent and enthusiasm of DIU 
students. The program provided an enriching 
experience, fostering both knowledge and collaboration 
among participants.

Campus e “Amio Jitte Chai” 2024
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